Islandeady-Glenisland Parish Newsletter

+

St Patrick’s Church, Islandeady and Holy Rosary Church, Glenisland.  

Parish Priest: Fr Pat Donnellan- 094-9024125 or 087-2311236.  Email: patd@anu.ie

Web sites:   islandeady.ie  / glenislandnewsflash.ie  /   mayo.ie  /   tuamarchdiocese.org   
Remembering in Masses: Fri/Sat  - Fr Donnellan will be saying Masses on Clare Island.

SAT 30th (Gl.) 7 pm: 

Anniv. Paddy Ryan, Killaughbawn, & wife Baby.  /  Jimmy & Margaret Deffely.  / 

Harry Faul, Tully, Rahins, & Dec Family. / Thady & Mary Ellen Reilly & Dec Family.

SUN 31st (Is.) 11 am: Anniv. Ann Maloney, Bohess & Patrick & Mary Maloney & Dec F. / Kate & Jim Blain, America. / Patrick & Michael Mcloughlin, Derrycoosh & Dec F. /

 Kate Fallon, C’bar & husband Dan & his brother Pat & Dec Family.

MON 1st  (Gl.) 7 pm: Mass for the Sick plus individual Blessing of Throats.

TUES 2nd (Is.) 7 pm: Mass for the Sick plus individual Blessing of Throats.

FRI 5th – in Bohess 7 pm – Station Mass in the home of Margaret Cooney. All invited.

FRI 5th  (Gl.)  8 pm: First Friday Vigil including Mass, Confessions, Prayers until 11 pm.

SAT 6th (Gl.) 7 pm: 1st Anniv. Anne Ginnelly, Towneena, & Dec of Roache & Ginnelly F.

 / 1st Anniv. May Ginnelly, Cummer, and husband Bernard, & Dec of McTigue F. / 

Anniv. Annie Healy & husband Thomas, Cummer.

SUN 7th (Is.) 11 am: 1st Anniv. Pat Jennings, Kilbree, & wife Rose & daughter Marie. /

 Anniv. Thomas Carr, Knockranny.

*

February monthly SICK CALLS will be attended to next TUES 2nd Feb in Islandeady Church area (starting 11 am) & next FRI 5th in Glenisland Church area (starting 11 am). 

*

RIP 
- Bridget Sweeney, Raheens PO, Islandeady (Funeral last Monday).
- Tommie McManamon, Knights Park, C’bar & formerly Beltra, Glenisland.


- Michael McGreevy, Glenhest (uncle of Jimmy McGreevy, Killaughbawn).

- Geraldine McHugh, Newtown, C’bar (wife of late Tom McHugh, Derrycoosh).

- Tom O’Malley, Killsallagh, Louisburgh (brother-in-law of Julia Reilly, Cashel).

*

Pobal Dé – People of God helping / ministering in CHURCH next week:

Readers: Gl. – Teresa Walsh (5th  Sun of Yr. C.  P185)   Is. – Noreen Sadler.
Min of Eucharist: Gl. – Mary Walsh   /  Is. – Jos O’Malley, M O’Malley, C Price.

Mass Servers:  Gl. – Cornanool NS. /  Is. –  Team  2  (this SUN to following SAT).

· Lists of Glenisland Altar Society, Min of Eucharist & Readers in Sacristy.

· Offertory Collectors Feb: Is. Breege Carney, Austin Gibbons, Patrick Malone.

· Finance Committee helping for February: Team B.
· Altar Society Feb: Derrycooraune/Cornagushlaun.
*

Even though our great parish facilities, St Aidans room Islandeady & The Presbytery Glenisland, are available free of charge a number of kind families have made donations in appreciation esp after funerals – Sincere THANKS. People also continue to express admiration for the kind volunteers who offer help & do all the generous work.

*
This MON starts 3 lovely Feasts: MON 1st Feb St Brigid (St Brigid’s Crosses)

/ TUES 2nd Feb Candlemas Day / WED 3rd Feb St Blaise (Blessing of Throats)

*

· Candles for Blessing - for the Church & for your Home - can be left before the Altar.

· Crosses & Candles & Throats will be Blessed at Masses on  Sat/ Sun/ Mon/ Tues.

· Monthly hour of  PRAYER for Marriage & Family Life is THUR 4th  February.

· Marian Movement ‘Praying for Priests’ in Glenisland Church every SUN 7 pm.

*

Fr Benny McHale led Pilgrimage to the Holy Land (his 31st) June 7th to 17th. Limited places. So contact Fr Benny soon 091-844227. No worry re security as it is now very safe.

*

With new Boards now in place there is an important Board of Management Information / training  night next THUR 4th Feb at 7 pm sharp in Hotel Westport. All members invited.
*
The Islandeady Annual can be read on line as can our Church parish Newsletter be read every week on the web at:   islandeady.ie  OR  mayo.ie     Please spread the Good News !

*
· * Folk Group Practice in Islandeady Church this TUES at 7.30 pm – immediately after

 7 Mass for Candlemas. All ages, all instruments, all voices invited. Please join us.

· Catechism of the Catholic Church studies THUR 7.30 pm in The Monastery C’bar.

· St Brigid’s Crosses made by ‘Mary of the Roses’ charity shop for sale after Mass.

· St Brigid’s Crosses for St Joseph’s Sec school Lourdes fund on sale this weekend.

· Adoration: Glenisland Mon/Wed 7-8 pm./ Islandeady: Sun/Mon/Tues7-8 & Thur 8-9.

· Marian Movement ‘Praying for Priests’ in Glenisland Church every SUN evening 7 pm.
· Please join us for a Cuppa & chat in The Presbytery Glenisland next SAT after 7 Mass.

· Please join us for a Cuppa & chat in St Aidans Islandeady next SUN after 11 am Mass.
*

Glenisland Community Council  invite you to a public meeting in Glenisland NS on next SAT 6th Feb at 7.30pm. All party candidates going for the election will be invited including An Taoiseach Enda Kenny.  Any Queries please contact secretary 087 6957469.
*

Any groups or individuals using The Presbytery Glenisland are asked to please afford the courtesy of checking with the PP to see if it is already booked by somebody else.

*

· Islandeady Community Council February Newsletter is available outside after Mass.
· Items for Glenisland ‘Newsflash’ can be sent to:  glenislandnewsflash@hotmail.com  
· Islandeady GAA Lotto this SUN 31st Jan at 8.30 pm in The Halfway. Jackpot  €15,100.

· Card Game every MON night in Islandeady Community Centre at 9 pm. All welcome.

· Wednesday Club & dinner every WED in Comm Centre from 11am. All welcome

· Islandeady Foroige Club for 12-18 yrs every FRI 8.30 -10 pm in Community Centre.
+

Thought for the Day

‘ In spite of the cost of Living
It is still popular ’
+

Catholic Schools Week SUN 31st Jan to SAT 6th Feb invites Catholic schools to give expression in a special way to the ethos of Catholic education.  Mass on RTÉ this SUN 31st at 11am will celebrate both Catholic Schools Week & the new Grow in Love religious education programme. Catholic Schools Week is a celebration of Catholic schools & acknowledges the tremendous contribution our Catholic primary and post-primary schools make to Irish society & to the mission of the Church.

+
Calling all Transition Year Students: Our Parish Pastoral Council are putting together opportunities for John Paul II participants. We encourage all those being offered the opportunity to work towards the award to avail of it. We will help & guide you through the process & help you engage in parish & social events in a way that will be interesting & fun.  Any ideas you have yourself will of course be taken on board too. Contact Fr Pat.

*

Please see poster & brochure in church porch for wonderful courses in the Family Centre Castlebar. Details also  on website:  www.thefamilycentre.com  or Ph 094-9025900.
*
Pilgrimages: 1) Walsingham (England’s Shrine) April 22nd. 4 nights. Ph 0879708927.  2) Shrines of Italy (inc San Giovanni Rotondo). June 25th. 7 nights. Phone 012410816.

*

Youth 2000 Castlebar prayer meeting is held every Friday at 8 pm in The Monastery, Chapel St.  Age 16 - 35.  New members welcome.  For details Phone 087 7765811. 

*

Youth 2000 is an international movement set up as a response from young people who were inspired by the late Pope John Paul II when he invited young people to share our faith with other young people.  There are approx 12 retreats annually in Ireland & 40 different weekly prayer groups. All events are organised by young people for young people & are run on a donation only basis. At the Castlebar prayer group we have adoration from 8-9pm where we offer petitions, pray the rosary, sing, listen to the Sundays Gospel & spend time in silence with Jesus.  Afterwards we have tea/coffee/friendly chat.
*
Now enrolling ! Free training at the national learning network Castlebar. The Fresh Start programme is designed for people who would like the opportunity to start a new career or to re-engage after a period out of the workforce. It provides an environment to achieve greater levels of personal development, to develop IT and employment skills and to explore employment or further education opportunities that you may wish to pursue.  On completion you will receive QQI level 4 certification in Employment Skills. Eligibility criteria will apply. If you are interested please contact Patrisha Greaney on 0949022770.

*
Items for the Islandeady-Glenisland weekly Parish Newsletter should be in by THUR the latest each week – Email & Phone Number details above or post or deliver to the Priest.

*

February 2016 - Islandeady Community Council Monthly Parish Newsletter
- compiled and printed by Patricia Rice, Islandeady Community Centre.
+
Church Notices for February 2016   
- Offertory Collectors Feb: Is. Breege Carney, Austin Gibbons, Patrick Malone.
- Finance Committee helping for February: Team B.
- Altar Society Feb: Derrycooraune/Cornagushlaun.
+
Recent Deaths associated with the Parish:
- Frances Moran, Drummindoo.
- Bridget Sweeney, Raheens PO, Islandeady.
- Tommie McManamon, Knights Park, C’bar & formerly Beltra, Glenisland.
- Michael McGreevy, Glenhest (uncle of Jimmy McGreevy, Killaughbawn).
- Geraldine McHugh, Newtown, C’bar (wife of late Tom McHugh, Derrycoosh).
- Tom O’Malley, Killsallagh, Louisburgh (brother-in-law of Julia Reilly, Cashel).
- Michael John Basquil, Killawalla (brother-in-law of Martina & Chris Gavin, Dooleague)
- Frances Connelly, Tuam (mother of Jackie McDermott, Sheeaune).
- Mickey Kelly, Kilrush, Hollymount (brother of Áine Conway, Dooleague).
- JP Granahan, Castlepollard (brother-in-law of Ann O’Flaherty, Carrowbeg).
- Tommie Gavin, London (uncle of  Martina & Chris Gavin, Dooleague).
- Joe Kennedy, Rahard, Ballinrobe (brother of Anne O’Neill, Cloggernagh).
 

May They Rest in Peace.
Sincere Sympathy is extended to all their bereaved relatives and friends.
 

Recent Baptisms in Islandeady:
- Matthew Keith Carter, Westport, son of Teresa & John. 

- Fia Erel, Rinnaseer, daughter of Eleanor & Emrah.
- Emmet Francis Ingalla, Dooleague, son of Niamh & Eric.
- Aoibheann Marie Irwin, Cashel, daughter of Rita & Paul.
- Liam Michael O’Malley, Killadeer, son of Cecilia & Frank.
- Noah Edward McDonagh, The Fairways, son of Nicola & Philip.
- Saoirse Mairead Lavelle, Aglish, daughter of Emer & Patrick.
 

Congratulations to the parents and their families.
 

Recent Islandeady Weddings:
- Edel Barrett, Glenisland, to Graham Cotter. 

- Amanda Walsh, Derrycooraune, to Pádraic Moylette.
- Leah Ketterick, Westport, to Thomas White.
- Stephen Kelly, Ballintleva, to  Danni Breust.
- Caroline Brosnihan, Deergrove, to Kieran Horan.
 

Congratulations to the newly weds and their families
 *

Glenisland Community Council would like to invite you to a public meeting in Glenisland NS on Saturday 6th February at 7.30pm. All party candidates going for the election will be invited including An Taoiseach Enda Kenny.  Any Queries please contact secretary 087 6957469
 *

Taoiseach Enda Kenny Joins Islandeady Cycling Club:
During the Christmas Holidays Islandeady Cycling Club officially welcomed An Taoiseach Enda Kenny as an honorary member of their club and presented Enda with the Full Islandeady Cycling kit at a recent meeting with some of the one hundred strong memberships.
Club president Joe Moylette thanked An Taoiseach for taking time out from his busy schedule to attend the presentation and for accepting honorary membership of the club.
In his address to the club members Enda highlighted the importance of community activity throughout the country and the benefits that cycling groups bring to a community in terms of well being, mental and physical fitness but most importantly the coming together of like minded individuals to keep the community spirit active and alive through Sporting activities. 
He complimented the club on the outstanding achievements made in their first year together and highlighted the fact that Islandeady cycling club is open to all individuals and all abilities from both the Islandeady community but also from Westport, Castlebar and further a field.
Enda has promised to cycle with the club after the election and join in on the weekly cycling spins the club organises throughout the year.
 

Islandeady cycling Club is based in Jacks cottage in Islandeady Castlebar, it is open to all individuals 12 years and older – Contact Club president Joe Moylette on 0879443626 or drop an email to islandeadycyclinggroup@gmail.com
– Facebook Islandeady cycling club. 

 

Islandeady Cycling is now open to new membership for 2016. All members will be covered with Cycling Ireland which makes cycling more enjoyable and a feeling of reassurement so why not join in the adventure.  The club members cycle as a group every Sunday morning leaving Jacks old cottage in Islandeady at 10am and returning there for a much needed cup of tea.
 

Join us for our new series of Cycle Spinning training classes starting Monday 25th Jan and
Wednesday 27th  in Jacks old cottage, all you need is a bike, water bottle and towel to join
us for our new series of classes for beginners.
Anthony Murray is our Qualified cycling trainer who has put together a special
beginners Cycling spinning training program to get you fit and healthy in a short six
weeks.
For more information on this Special series of classes for beginners visit our face
book page at https://www.facebook.com/islandeadycycling or contact club president
Joe Moylette on 0879443626 12 classes for only €60
 *

Islandeady Community Council:
​ 

John Cannon would like to thank those who made the Sale of Work such a success.
The sale of the Christmas Annual was also a success, and its production praised. 120 were printed and all but 4 sold. 
Congratulations to those who made the Santa Clause morning a success.
Also thank you to all those involved with the Christmas Dinner, which was another memorable occasion.
Once Again the Community Council would like to thank all those that helped out in any way.
The Islandeady Wednesday Get-together Group are back again after their Christmas break.  New people are always welcome.
 *

Card game every Monday Night in the Community Centre.
 * 

Bilbray/Lannagh Angling Club AGM will be held on Thursday the 11th February @  8 o clock in the community centre Islandeady.
*

Islandeady Community Council Christmas Annual 2015

MESSAGE FROM AN TAOISEACH ENDA KENNY, TD: 

I wrote my first message for the inaugural edition of the Islandeady Annual in 2012.  As I now write for the fourth edition, I am writing this message with a very different mindset when compared to only a few years ago.  We are now seeing economic progress and people have worked hard to get where we are.  Please be assured that I do not take this progress for granted.  Ireland is now the fastest growing economy in Europe, but it is important to remember that keeping the recovery going is not guaranteed.  It requires having a plan to create more jobs and in turn, those new jobs help to keep the economy growing stronger.   

At a local level, I am delighted to see our Christmas Annual become such a warmly embraced tradition within the local community.  In the true Islandeady spirit, it shows the strong sense of community bonds that have long existed throughout the community.  I am delighted to see how this Annual has grown over the past few years and I wish to commend the Editor and the team, as well as the other contributors who make it possible every year.

As the Christmas season is now upon us, I myself look forward to returning home.  It will be the last chance I get to spend some quality time with family and friends before the upcoming General Election.  Needless to say, it is time well spent as it provides an opportunity to catch-up and reflect upon the previous year.  It is also important for the community to reach-out to our neighbours and remember to keep in mind the comfort and security of our elderly.  For some, it provides a special opportunity to remember those that can't be with us over this Christmas Season. 

As always, I am looking forward to reading the various articles and keeping up-to-date with the local achievements and developments in the community and voluntary groups working around Islandeady.  I should point out that their work makes the community a better place to live, as they provide so many useful services and facilities.  

In conclusion, may I take this opportunity to wish you and yours a happy and peaceful holiday season.

Taoiseach Enda Kenny, TD
 

A MESSAGE FROM THE CHAIRPERSON OF ISLANDEADY COMMUNITY COUNCIL:

Dear Reader,

As you are aware a new Community Council was formed in April 2015. We have over 30 members with representatives from each station area and clubs.  A new committee was elected at our AGM and I was honoured to be selected as your chairperson.  Being a voluntary organisation in a rural Community between two large towns presents its own challenges as we strive to maintain our  identify. However daunting it may appear when I look back at the good work of the previous Community Council and the many others before that I am encouraged by its continued success. On your behalf we will continue to build on these strengths.

The Structure:
We now have our order of business structured based on Community Futures action plan so our agenda usually takes the following format:

Finance

Caring Services

Heritage and the Environment

Business and Tourism

Planning and Development

Community Futures

Village Enhancement

AOB​​​​​​​​​​​​​

This structure works well as it allows each group the time to provide updates on projects and any issues that they are experiencing.

Funding & Finance:
As a voluntary non-profit making organisation our funding is very much dependant on local fund raising

Our main funding events are:

Our Annual Sale of work
Our weekly card games 
Church Gate Collection
Our card games are running for the winter months in the Community Centre
Our Annual Sale of Work takes place every November  

Church gate collections are usually held in the spring

We have set up a Finance subcommittee to identify other fund raising ideas and come up with proposals on options that might help to raise funds.

We also set up a ‘Sale of Work’ working committee to take a fresh look at how we run this event and to identify areas for improvement.  I am proud to say that this approach worked well and resulted in a very successful Sale of Work in November with improved financial results. We also held a recent review of this event that has highlighted areas for improvement for our next Sale of Work in 2016.

All funding raised is used in the Maintenance and day to day running of our Community Centre.

So I want to take this opportunity to thank all the teams involved that have helped in anyway towards organising the various fundraising events because it’s your time and commitment that has ensured that we continue to perform so well. Last but not least I want to thank you all for your generosity and continued support. We in the Community Council remain committed to making Islandeady a better place to live in and a Community that we are all proud of.

Our Challenges for 2016:
Re-launch our Community Futures Action Plan
Continue to enhance our roads and Villages
Continue to provide for our elderly
Secure funding for  projects from local Agencies and Mayo C.C.
Support other groups and clubs advance their ideas and projects.
Celebrate our 40th anniversary as a Community Council in 2016
As we approach Christmas I would like to take this opportunity to wish you and your families at home and abroad a happy and enjoyable Christmas. 
Season’s Greetings for the New Year as we look forward to celebrating the year 2016 
God Bless
John Cannon 
Islandeady Community Council 
Chairperson.
 
 
THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
 

In April 2015 Islandeady got a new Community Council. The out going Council members were thanked for their service to the parish and the incoming members wished the best of luck in he work ahead. 

VILLAGES
The villages are now represented by the following:

 

Cashel: ​​​Marian McNamara

Carrowbeg and Fairhill:​ Owen O Malley

Knockanedin and Ballinamorogue:​ Paddy Staunton

Cloggernaugh:​​Eamonn Shaughnessy

Annagh:​Michael Walsh and Tommy Francis Gibbons

Cornagushlaun and Derrycouraune North:​ John Cannon

Derrycrieve, Corha and Derrycourane East:​ James O’Malley

Cloonan and Rinaseer: ​Brendan Needham

Drimnahaha and Kilfea:​ Patrick Brosnihan

Sheeaune and Cogaula: ​Liam Keaveney

Derrycoosh: ​​​Caroline McLoughlin and Tommy Walsh

Dooleague and Drimneen:​ Cormac Moran

Derrada:​​​ Cathriona Doyle

Knockbrack:​​​James Bourke and Mary Reidy

Derrartin: ​​​Kevin Corcoran

Derrintloura and Graffybeg:    Kathleen Feeney

Keelogues: ​​​Breege Joyce

Kilbree Lower:​​Marty Needham

Kilbree Upper:​​Robert Reilly and Breege Joyce 

Lismolin: ​​​Breege Joyce

Rehins:​​​ Brendan Minish

 

Some villages are at present without 

representatives.

CLUBS AND ORGANISATIONS
The Clubs in the Parish are represented by the following members in the Community Council:

Bilberries Playgroup:​Marian McNamara

Angling Club:​​​Matt Fahey

I.F.A.​​​​Gerard Fahey

Pioneers:​​​Caroline McLoughlin

Foróige:​​ ​Sharon Walsh

Caring Services:​​Philomena Browne

Heritage Group:​​Noreen Sadler

Business and Tourism:​Liam Keaveney

Facilities: ​​​John Cannon

G.A.A.​​   Cormac Moran

Village Enhancement: ​Breege Joyce

Card Games:​​ John Walsh

Cemetery:​​ Paddy Staunton

T.V.R.C.N.​​​Sr. Maureen Lally

 

Patron of the Council: Fr. Pat Donnellan.

Chairperson: ​​John Cannon

Vice Chairperson: ​Liam Keaveney

Secretary: Noreen Sadler

Assistant Secretary: ​Catriona Doyle

Treasurer:  Kathleen Feeney

Assistant Treasurer: ​Philomena Browne

P.R.O.​​​Sharon Walsh 

Assistant P.R.O. Cormac Moran

 

WHAT GOES ON AT A MEETING?
Meeting on the second Monday of the month, the Council members see to it that there is continuity between the work of the last Council and the present one. Each group active in the parish brings a report on its recent activities, if any and problems which may surface benefit from the advice of the Council members before being referred onwards to the relevant authorities if the need arises. 

MAKING A PITCH
As the year has unfolded we have seen the work progress on the G.A.A field. The second pitch, the walkway and runway are now a reality. 2016 should see the grass growing on the pitches and the walkway and runway in use. The ten-year plan is well on course. 

One of the tiny hitches encountered was the discovery of some ancient Fulachta Fiaidh (deer pits) used in the outdoor cooking of large joints of meat. Work halted as these were examined by the experts, then covered over again to allow work to continue. Fundraising for this venture is ongoing in the form of ticket selling.

HERE COMES THE N5!
The new N5 road coming through our parish has passed the “Will it? won’t it?”  stage by now. Archaeological surveys have been done on the proposed site of the road and some more deer pits have come to light as well as some charcoal burning sites. 

A PLACE OF BEAUTY
Village Enhancement is ongoing. Various sites needing attention have been reported to the County Council and work continues. Some notable areas addressed during the year have been the area at Reid’s Cross and the Aughagower Cross. Both these sites look very well now and are a vast improvement on their previous state. Then area around the Three Bridges is being attended to also; the sides of the road need building up here for safety reasons. These are some of the good news stories from around the parish but we find no consolation in the fact that two recently installed benches have been stolen from the Cemetery or that fly-tipping of rubbish goes on in isolated areas such as Corha.

WEDNESDAY IS NOT TO BE MISSED
The work of the Caring Services in our parish is one of the success stories of our time.

Wednesday is a red- letter day for many of our young at heart. The variety and quality of the service provided is second to none. Well done to all who give of their time and energy to ensure the show is kept on the road! 

SOMETHING FOR EVERYBODY
The work of the various organisations in our parish ensure that there is something going on at all times catering for the super-active (see Jack’s Old Cottage for details), for those who prefer a more leisurely pastime (contact the Angling Club or the Gun Club or the I.F.A. etc – see the list of clubs mentioned above). Foróige caters for our teenagers and the Wednesday Club for our re-cycled teenagers. The G.A.A. looks after all who aspire to see the Sam McGuire come west after so many years of a drought. These mentioned are only some of the events on offer in Islandeady

THE SERMON ON THE AMOUNT
Many clubs are glad to have the Centre as a venue for their meetings. Many activities go on here too. Keeping the Centre in peak condition costs money and the Council have to address this on an ongoing basis. The two main sources of funding are the Monday night card games (courtesy of John Walsh, his family and friends) and the annual Sale of Work. This latter has been a success this year and will ensure that the excellent work may continue.

We all owe our thanks to Council members who braved barking dogs around the villages or chilly shop - door venues as they sold tickets or collected goods. Nobody likes to have to do this work, but it continues to be done by the few so that all may have the benefit. If you, too, helped out in any way, here’s to you! 

Let it be said that our meetings are not all doom and gloom by any means and there are many occasions lightened by a funny remark.   

Noreen Sadler

Secretary, Islandeady Community Council

We hope to continue serving you in 2016 and we wish you all a peaceful and holy Christmas and a bright and prosperous New Year.

 

 Islandeady Green Machines!     
Islandeady Cycling Club located in Jacks old cottage Derrycoorane Islandeady Castlebar  wasestablished as a leisure cycling club in 2014. The club was formed after a number of local cyclists participated in the ring of Kerry cycling event that year and returned with the idea of setting up their own local community cycling club.

What start out as a simple idea that autumn has now grown to over 80 full time members who cycle three times a week.

The club is a leisure cycling group and has members ranging in ages from 14 to 70 years of age and of all cycling abilities. Islandeady cycling club offer cycle runs for beginners, improvers and more advanced riders, the club is spilt into different categories of cyclists depending on their skill. 

We currently have 85 paid up members who cycle regularly on club organised cycles and at sportive events through the country. The club members cycle as a group every Sunday morning, leaving Jacks old cottage in Islandeady at 10am and returning there for a much needed cup of tea.

New members are always welcome to join , or avail of a free cycle with the group on any Sunday morning at 10am. Islandeady cycling club is affiliated with Cycling Ireland and all members are covered by insurance.

Spinning / Turbo classes. During the winter and early spring seasons we organise indoor Spinning and turbo frame training sessions under  careful instruction from Anthony Murray at Multisport. Members attend  the classes at Jack’s Old Cottage twice weekly and this helps to maintain the fitness and interest during the winter season.

If you want to take up a new Hobby, just keep fit or meet new people then Islandeady  Cycling Club is the place to be , What have you got to loose! For more information on Islandeady cycling club visit their face book page at https://www.facebook.com/islandeadycycling or contact club president Joe Moylette on 0879443626
Seasons Greetings from all at 
Islandeady cycling Club
 

A POEM ON DERRYCOORAUNNE    
(by an unknown Poet) 
 

Derrycooraunne is a place of fame,  

it’s like a little town 

with ditches running here and there

and boreens up and down;

their houses are all whitewashed

I'm sure it is with lime

but some of them are bluemould

because they have no time

 

Now, about the natives of this place,

I must explain to you,

to see them on a Sunday night

they are a jolly crew;

but there are a few old bachelors 

who never will get wed;

they wouldn't keep a Mrs. 

they say they're too hard fed 

 

Now about these bachelors

they're christened twice, you see,

there's Maux, Freix and lawyer

Cock 0’Donnell and Big Dee.

There's Mickey's Pat, Tommy's Pat 

and Flynn to make the three, 

with Mochlar and Pat Quigley 

and Tom Flat for their TD

 

The young ladies they have lots of sense

although they're looking pale; 

all they want is Divney's tea 

or beef from young McGreal. 

The young lads are half as bad 

and sure they're chur galore 

when they want their cigarettes 

they must come to the store.

The old are not important, 

they don't seem to care,

but if there's anything wanted 

old Pincher takes the chair

 

VILLAGE ENHANCEMENT GROUP      
The Village enhancement group have been actively involved in many projects in the Community over the past year. The group are quite happy with the progress to date at  Reid’s Cross and are presently planning further enhancement of the area with some hedging to provide a pleasant back-drop, planned seating for the central flat area and other ideas to cater for people using this amenity. The group intend to further enhance the area near Aughagower Cross along the main Westport –Castlebar road, to compliment the work already carried out there.

At present work is being carried out at the Three Bridges where new fencing is being erected to link the three bridges and plans to cut the trees to improve vision from all the approaching roads are in progress. The group appreciate the co-operation of the landowners in this area in facilitating this work. Some enhancement work has been carried out at Islandeady Road junction, at Faheys, at the Arch with plans for other projects in the pipeline. 

The VEG would like to acknowledge the help of the numerous people involved in enhancement work, Ann Sweeney ( area engineer) Patrica Jennings RSS supervisor, Martin Graven, Martin Cannon, their colleagues who helped out and all Council employees.

The group welcome all suggestions/ideas to help improve the community we live in and for the generations to come. 

Group Members: Breege Carney, Eoin O’Malley, Gerard Fahey, James O’Malley, John Cannon, Tommy Walshe, Liam Keaveney, Marty Needham, Kathleen Feeney (RSS Representative) and Breege Joyce ( Chairperson)

The group would like to take this opportunity to wish everyone a very Happy Christmas and a safe and successful New Year. 

 

TUAIRISC AN RUNAI 2015
SECRETARY’S REPORT 
ISLANDEADY GAA CLUB 2015
 

Football 

U6 /U8 did very well taking part in all blitzes this season. With over 30 children in this grade they competed well.  Skills were improving through the year and everyone got playing time which is the object of the Go Games. Management held an end of season blitz in Islandeady which was well , with over 50 children turning up on the day. 

U10 did very well also competing in all blitz and filling 2 teams. There was an average of 17 turning up each training session and for games. Also there are no winners or losers in Go Games; Islandeady “won” many of the games! Overall this grade had a good season.

U12 had a successful year winning the McGroker blitz in Louisburgh and taking part in the Tourmakeady and Achill blitzes. Finishing in the top 3 in the spring league and 2nd in the summer league, the attendance numbers were consistent through the season and full numbers at training sessions. There was plenty of football for the U12 this year.

 

U14 the U14 and U13 had the most success at underage this year.  Having reached the final of the summer league, the U14 were unlucky not to win. The championship came next where they made the semi-final and again were unlucky not to reach the final. The U13 did however make it to the League Final and won which was the first silverware for the club this year. Well done to these age groups and if we hold on to the numbers it can only benefit the club at older age group games and on to senior level.

U16 Had mixed fortunes this year. With numbers very low, U16 had to depend on some of the U14 to fill fixtures. Nevertheless most fixtures were filled but it was disappointing that the numbers weren’t there to make an impact at this grade. Managers and Mentors expressed concern that numbers is going to be a problem right up to senior level. 

U18 also had a mixed year, with this age sometimes opting to stay at home instead of going training but nearly all fixtures were filled and reached the semi-final of the County League, losing out to a strong Kilmeena side. Numbers were scarce and some U16 were called upon to make up numbers.

U21 made it out of the group with 2 wins over Achill and illala and moved on to the knock-out stage where we fell to Bonniconlon ending the U21 season.

Junior B had mixed fortunes this season with some games forfeited because of lack of players. While we remain in division 1F of the league we have been relegated from junior B  to junior C status in the championship. Like the minors some players didn’t turn up for training and this showed when it came to game with players running out of steam and not fit enough to play a full game. This put us at a serious disadvantage when competing in matches. 

Seniors the team had a very successful year. Declan Conway took over the intermediates last January and from the off he rallied his troops and set out his goals for the 2015 season. With only 1 loss halfway through the league the championship kicked in and while we didn’t make it out of the group all was not lost. Tourmakeady was the first round of relegation to stay Intermediate and that game didn’t go our way. We had to wait until October to find out our fate and took on Kilcommon in our last attempt to stay Intermediate.   This game we won, sealing our status for 2016. The remaining game in the league were all won which put us at the top of division 1C and promotion back to 1B was secured. The league cup was presented to Captain David by good club man Tommy O’Brien. The beating of Breaffy to collect the Kelly cup was sweet and put Islandeady in the next round of this competition the Co. Cup where we were pitted against Garrymore a game which we only lost by a kick of the ball. 

Pitch and grounds

The pitch was in excellent condition through the year. This is due to the careful minding, nurturing and attention that Eamon Walsh gave it all year, both in season and out of season.  

As well as home games the pitch also hosted many other activities this year. Divisional finals were held. Islandeady Community Games were on this year and they were held on the pitch in June. Thanks to Eamon Walsh who spent hours mowing and marking for every game that was played on it. It has to be noted that several times through the year that visiting teams were very complimentary on how the pitch itself and the grounds looked and very impressed with our new development and walk-way. However after years of looking after the grounds Eamon is hanging up his wet gear and retiring as pitch manager. I, along with everyone else agree that Eamon has done a fantastic job over the years going over and above the call of duty and I have no qualms in saying that Eamons boots are going to hard to fill. Well done and happy retirement, Eamon Walsh. 

Board na nOg

Well done to the Board na nOg crew who kept the underage structure running so well. The behaviour of underage players is exemplary and this is due to Mentors, Managers and the players themselves and the importance of teaching children that they have to respect the opposition and referees at all times whether they win, lose or draw. Pat Ryan, Sean McLoughlin and Sean Walsh are always on the go, keeping things running like clockwork at underage.

The presentation day will be held on Sunday 29th November this year with Kevin Keane doing the honours this year.

Lotto & Finances 

Tommy F has his detailed finical report done and as the bottom line shows the club is not in debt. The lotto is vital as this is the main source of income for the club. With the recession hitting hard, it is harder and harder to get sponsorship, so sales of lotto tickets must be kept up. Membership generates income also, 

it is important to remember in order to be a member of the club, membership must be paid.

The Flag Day 2015 was down on other years due the original date having to be cancelled because of the Mayo replay game. The new date given was on a Friday which was not as successful due to available of manpower to do the collection. Many collections spots were left unmanned and this in turn left the take down.  Some people who were due to do a 2 hour slot failed to turn up and this lead to more vacant spots. Over the years it has been hard to get enough people to cover the day without people just not turning up without warning or texting half hour before the start of their slot that they couldn’t make it. The bike draw held its own this year but also down was the church gate collection with only 2 Masses to collect at. 

The big fundraiser this year was the white collar boxing between Islandeady G.A.A. & Fahy Rovers which was arranged by Des Ryan. Des organised a small committee to help with this big event. He rounded up his boxers, booked the venue, enlisted Ray Moylette to train the lads and all the other bits and pieces that went with this event and set the date for September 11 in the Castlecourt.

Just over 7k was raised and Des must be congratulated on this very successful fundraising event. The night itself was a brilliant night with a full house of 800 people attending the event. Everyone  at it said it was one of the most enjoyable nights they ever had. The after party was in the Castle night club where the crowd continued to enjoy themselves. 

The development draw tickets were sold again this year. Sales were slightly down on last year but the much needed finance generated by sale of this ticket will continue to be put back into our development project. Credit must go to 2 men Michael McCormack and Des Ryan who spent hours and hours filling in forms, collecting documents, going  in and out of banks and solicitors offices to complete the work needed to apply for the grants we need in order to start the work. 

Unfortunately all the monies we received just didn’t land in the bank without the massive work put in by Des & Michael. Also paperwork completed correctly by Michael again resulted in the club being granted a development grant of 15k from Connaught Council and a purchase grant of 5k.

The national draw was held again in 2015 with the players selling the tickets and the money raised being put back into the senior teams needs. Ticket sales went well and earned much needed funds for the team.

 Development project

After years of waiting to buy land for a 2nd pitch this was achieved in 2014. We were lucky enough to get big funding from the Sports Capital Grant and with these 2 main ingredients we were on the road to having our 2nd pitch. In March of this year the tendering process started with the tender going out both locally and nationally. 7 quotations were returned and these were study at great length to get the best value. Emerald contractors were awarded the contract with a local contractor getting the ground work. In March the trees were cut and removed in preparation for the ground work to start and in May the machinery moved in with the work to start the first week in June which it did. To date the most of the work is now completed and with the weather against us the pitch will not be seeded until spring 2016. The walkway foundation has also been completed and will be finished early next year. John McCormack must be applauded for all the time that he put into this project.  John was on call morning noon and night to be on hand when the contractors, delivery men, rock breakers, change of ownership and many other things that needed looking after John got the phone call to go and facilitate whoever was looking for what and I may add at very short notice on several occasions. Islandeady Gaa would like to thank every who bought a development ticket, Co. Board ticket and lotto ticket in2015.

 

Cul Camp

This is the 3rd year that Pat Ryan organised the Cul Camp and as result of the time and effort Pat put in, there were over 100 children attending the weeklong camp. New skills and new friends were made and at the end of the week everyone got their Cul camp goodie bag. Next year it will be reviewed again.

Ladies/Girls club

In June it was decided to set up a Ladies/Girls club. Information was sought from the LGFA as to how to form a club. With the new pitch coming on stream there will be ample space to accommodate a new Ladies/Girls club. Players, Mentors and officers are now registered with the Ladies Co. Board making Islandeady Ladies/Girls club an official club governed by the LGFA.

Dinner Dance

The dinner dance was held in February. The teams of 74 / 75 / 85 were honour on the night. Most of the players from that era attended the function. Attendance was smaller than previous years but a good night was had by all. Music was provided by Wave-length who always puts on a good show.

Club

Islandeady was represented at Minor level in the West Mayo team by Mathue McCormack while Kieran Gallagher made the U14 development squad. U14 also competed very well in the Connaught Blitz in Beaken making it to the semi-final stage. The U12’s entertained the crowd in McHale Park at the Mayo V Tyrone league game when Islandeady and Ballinrobe were invited to play a match at the half time interval. 2 players have taken time out from Gaelic football to pursue their chosen sport. Paul Doyle is now playing with Sligo Rovers and Barry Walsh has made it on to the Connaught rugby team. Good luck to both players and hope they make it all the way to the Ireland teams. Over the past number of weeks 

Pat Ryan & I on behalf of Islandeady club and in conjunction with the Co. Board have been working behind the scenes with other coaching officers from our division collect information, facts and figures on the coaching that’s going on in the West division in our schools and clubs. All information was presented to the County Coaching Committee for analysis to see where coaching can be improved in our club and schools.

Personal note

On a personal note I would like to thank a few people who I worked with over the past year.  To John McCormack ,who I called upon on a few occasions at very short notice to open the pitch for school matches: to our pitch Manager Eamon who came to my aid on more than one occasion to have the pitch ready for a match that might not have been on the fixtures list. He never once let me down. To Pat Ryan and Sean Walsh who I probably midered  looking for something or other and last but certainly not least thanks to Sean McLoughlin, with whom I’ve worked closely both on the field and off it.  Nobody knows the amount of times I phoned him looking for advice or direction, sometimes serious stuff and not so serious and he has never failed to advise me well. You all make my job a lot easier 

Go raibh maith agaibh! 

 Cáit Ni Chearnaigh

Runai

 

Underage Football 
The annual presentation of awards to underage players was held in the Community Centre on Sunday 29th November. Pat Ryan, Youth Coaching Officer, thanked the managers and coaches of all the underage teams for their excellent work throughout the year. He highlighted the work of parents who ensure that their children are present and ready for training sessions. Paying special tribute to Eamon Walsh, leader of the Pitch Committee, he stated that all the facilities were in first-rate condition all year round. 

    Chairperson Cormac Moran recalled that 2015 was a very successful year for the club. The new, full-size pitch is almost ready for use. This is an impressive accomplishment and makes splendid resources available to all in the community. He was very happy to report that girls’ teams were being developed and encouraged all girls to feel welcome to play.

    Special guest Kevin Keane, Mayo player, congratulated the Islandeady Under -13 team that won the County League title and was pleased to say that up to 100 children played on the pitch on Saturday mornings. 

     Stephen Callum, Under 6 coach, said that the children were a pleasure to work with, while Grace Ryan presented medals to Oisín Byrne, Daithí Hayes, Tony Hayes, Conor Ludden, Darragh Callum, Brian Walsh, Holly Barrett, Simeon O’ Flaherty, Emma Brosnihan, Lea McNamara, Kate McNicholas, Aoife Gannon, Gavin Cuinneagan, Padraic McDonagh, Emily Irwin, Tony Milroy, Conor Milroy, Kayla Gibbons, Jack Kelly, Niamh Kelly, Jessica Needham, Grace Needham, Mikey O’ Connor, Liam Moylette, Oisín Toland, Tom Francis, Oisín McCormack, Amy Needham, Lily Needham, Francesca Tracey, Emma Francis, Carlos Tracey and Ella O’ Flaherty. 

    Pat McNamara, Under 8 coach, recalled entertaining and enjoyable play sessions. Andrew Gallagher, Matthew McNamara, Aoibheann Gallagher, Ryan McNamara, Conor Dillon, Dylan Byrne, Dan Gannon, Emma Callum, Evan Danagher, Jack Gannon, Rowa McNamara, Kirsten Chambers, Keelin Tracey, Jaden Barrett, Jack Danagher, Daniel O’ Malley, Evan Danagher, Patrick Finnegan, Keelin Walsh and Kate Needham were presented with medals. 

    Under 10 manager Tony Collins reported that the children competed in blitzes as well as Go Games. Seán Collins, Martin Graven Tadhg Hayes, Adam Coyne, Mark Ward, Luke Carney, Michael Carney, Seán Cunnigan, Zach Collins, Christopher O’Connell, Edwin Barrett, Darragh Needham, Oisín Moran, Christian McNamara, Noah Devoy, Aaron Kelly and Nathan Walsh were presented with medals. 

     Ken Irwin was glad to say that the Girls Under 12 team was getting stronger. Amy Dillon, Laura Graven, Sarah Courell, Shauna Corcoran, Eva Browne, Clodagh Walsh, Lauren Moran, Tara Hennelly, Aisling Graven, Orla Graven, Emma Ryan, Leah Irwin, Lauren Courell and Abby Carney were presented with medals. 

      Noel Walsh, manager of the Under 12s, encouraged all parents to help with organisation of jerseys and water bottles. Rory Morris, Brian Flaherty, Liam Coyne, Patrick Carney, Jamie Reid, Patrick Graven, Jack Carney, Jack O’ Donnell, Aaron Corcoran, Kaylin Barrett, Seamus Hayes and Michael O’Connell received medals. A special award was made to Brian Flaherty for his exemplary attitude on and off the pitch and for his skills development during the year. 

     Michael Kelly, manager of the Under 14s, was proud of his charges as they worked very hard to get to a West Mayo final. Thomas Devaney, Ciarán Gallagher, Ciaran, Kevin Hennelly, Owen Morris, Nathan Reilly, Liam Morris, Kaylin Joyce, Cian Moylette, Conor Chambers, Thomas Coen, Conor Sloyan, Dylan Kelly, David Moran, Kevin Coyne, Mark Kirby, DiarmuidRowan and Conor Coyle received medals. Special awards were made to Thomas Devanney for his efforts to improve his skills, and to Ciarán Gallagher who made the Mayo Development Squad. 

      County League Under 13 winners were presented with their medals. Congratulations to Kaylin Joyce, Liam Morris, Dylan Kelly, Liam Coyne, Brian O’ Flaherty, Diarmuid Rowan, Nathan Reilly, Conor Coyle, Thomas Coen, Cian Moylette, Patrick Graven, Michael O’ Connell, Jack Carney, Jack O’ Donnell and Seamus Hayes. 

       Manager David Gordon thanked the Under 16 players for their commitment and made the Jimmy Heneghan School of Motoring Award to Luke Sloyan for his leadership, cool head and perseverance, and for his skills development. 

Seán McLoughlin made the Seamus Moylette Plumbing and Electrical Award to Seamie Lally, Minor Player of The Year. 

 

WEDNESDAY SOCIAL GET-TOGETHER
The Wednesday Social Get-Together is now in its Third year of operation and it is going from strength to strength.  An average of twenty-twenty five participants take part every week, our group of  volunteers which is great to see is growing as well. Our two new TÚS workers (Frank and Andy), put up a lovely meal weekly and engage in some of the activities   The main activities include cards, bingo, art, music and dancing, talks from visiting professionals and a number of outings. 

This year we went on an outing to knock, we had Mass in the old Church, tea and a singsong in St. Johns Centre, visited the newly furnished Basilica and had dinner in The Mc William Park Hotel on the way home. 
We also went on  a trip to Belmullet, where we played music on the Musical Bridge on the way there, had Dinner in Irish wheelchair centre, then visited Saint Deirbhile’s holy well, we had tea and scones on the way back in The Broadhaven Bay Hotel.  
We also visited Horkans garden centre where they had arranged a talk on winter gardening for us, then we enjoyed a lovely meal in the Bay Leaf.  
Our Art Group will be holding their second Art Exhibition in the Community Centre before Christmas and there works will hang in the Community Centre for all to see. 

Further activities will be planned for the coming year.   

Activities are not limited to the imagination of the volunteers.  participants have their say on an ongoing basis.

A review process for volunteers was held earlier in the year, the group were able to review the project and plan and set the perimeters for the following year. 

The aim  for the project, is: 

To provide opportunities for the over 50’s of our community

To interact socially
To share a meal and
To engage in a variety of social activities
We have made a commitment to review our work and our aim on an annual basis.

New ideas and new people joining us are always welcome.  

Finally the participants, workers and volunteers, would like to wish all who read this Annual, at home and abroad, a Blessed and Peaceful Christmas and hope that 2016 will be filled with Joy and Happiness. 
Glenisland National School
Since returning to school at the start of September, the children have been very busy. They are enjoying their newly sandblasted and roofed school so much that they took the opportunity to get outside and sketch the building.     

To kick off October, we attended a creative writing workshop and explored the wonderful artefacts Turlough House Museum had to offer. You never know there could be a budding author or archaeologist in our midst! 

During September, An Taoiseach, Enda Kenny, launched the ‘Flags for Schools’ initiative. Under this initiative, over 3,300 national schools across the country will be presented with an Irish flag and a copy of the proclamation to commemorate the centenary of the 1916 Easter Rising. The initiative will culminate on March 15th 2016, Proclamation Day. 

Glenisland National School received their Tricolour and Proclamation on Monday 5th October. Two members of the Defence Forces led a short presentation during which the children read from the Proclamation and sang ‘Amhrán na bhFiann’. The children also had the opportunity to ask some questions. 

A great day was had by all!
A word from the kids...
‘We are really enjoying our snooker table. The school is bright and full of colour. We are learning in a fun way.’ Tamsyn

The children really got into the spirit of Halloween; learning poems and designing and creating fantastically spooky decorations and dressing up in a variety of costumes.

To help us get into the spirit of Christmas the children took part in the Team Hope Shoe Box Appeal during November. They have also created some wonderful festive acrostic poems and short Christmas stories. We hope you enjoy them!

St. Stephen's Day Family Walk. 

Over the last 4yrs, The Annual St. Stephen's Day Family Walk has Raised Thousands of Euros for Varies Local Charities & Organisations including a Local Defibrillator, Special Care Baby Unit at Mayo University Hospital & Castlebar Alzheimer Day Care Centre.

This years Walks Starts from The Key West Bar at 2pm on St. Stephen's Day. The Proceeds this year will be divided between The Islandeady Junior Pioneers & The Wednesday Club Get Together. Entry is Just €10 per Family, with a Raffle & Hot Refreshments on Return in The Key West. Any Donations/Raffle Prizes Welcome.  Your Support of This Great Annual Event would be Very Much Appreciated!!

 

ISLANDEADY COMMUNITY GAMES 
Another Busy Year for Islandeady Community Games 
2015 was another very busy and successful year for our Community Games resulting in recognition at the National Awards in Mullingar in November. Islandeady won Mayo Best Area Award for the breadth of participation of young people across so many different events. This is a great achievement for a small community particularly as our Community games has just restarted again in the past 3 years.Over 100 young people participated in a wide variety of events including Art, Athletics, Chess, Draughts, Handwriting, Table Quiz, Soccer and Swimming. 

The Islandeady Art and Handwriting competition which took place in Cloggernagh NS produced some excellent Art and Handwriting. Congratulations to Tadhg Hayes who won 2nd place in U12 Boys Art and Liam Coyne, 3rd place in Boys U14 Art in the Mayo Finals. 

Our first Gold County Medal of 2015 was won by Aishling Graven who came 1st in the Mayo U12 Girls Handwriting and went onto represent Mayo in the All Ireland finals in Athlone. 

Both Boys & Girls U13 Indoor Soccer teams won the Mayo finals in a great double win in Foxford and went onto represent Mayo at the Connacht Soccer Finals in Sligo. U-13 Girls Indoor soccer team, Rachel Gallagher, Niamh Ward, Rachel Gallagher, Emma Gallagher, Zara Collins, Brianna Moran, Aoife O’Malley were managed by Bríd Tuohy Ward and Elaine Gallagher. The Boys team had a brilliant performance and secured Silver Medals being narrowly beaten in the Connacht Final by Roscommon.U13 Boys Indoor Soccer Team: Michael O’Connell, Seamus Hayes, Liam Coyne, Rory Morris, Liam Morris, Bryan O’Flaherty, John Vahey, Niall Carter were managed by Pat Morris.

Draughts was a new event in 2015 and the U10 Draughts team represented Mayo and won Silver at the Connacht Finals in Sligo:Team Adam Coyne, Shane Hennelly, Darragh Needham, Christian McNamara, Christopher O’Connell, Laura Bourke, Managers: Catherine Cunniffe&Alacoque Donnellan. 

Our Chess team also represented Mayo in the Connacht Finals and were narrowly defeated. The Chessteam included Michael O Connell, Mark Ward, Dylan  Kelly, Seamus Hayes, Finn Kellett, Luke Napier and David Burke, managed by Dee Kellett and Karen Kelly;

The Sports Day was again a huge success with over 60 young people taking part in a wide range of Track events on a sunny May Bank Holiday!!. With the help and enthusiasm of the GAA and Foroige, the novelty events, barbeque, face painting, shop and other fun provided the welcoming atmosphere. 

At the Mayo Community Games Athletics Finals in Claremorris in June, the parish was well represented in the Opening Parade with a team of 30 young participants all clad in our new Islandeady Green & White kit. Medal winners on the day included Aoife O Brien, Brian O Flaherty (Ball Throw) Kevin Coyne (Discus) and Rachel Gallagher, Vivienne Ward, Liam Morris & Liam Coyne (Mixed Relay U13)

Our Athletes at the All Ireland Community Games Finals, Aoife, Saoirse and Roisin O Briendid the area proud with all three winning medals. Aoife O Brien won All Ireland Silver in 7k U16 Marathon, Saoirse O Brien, whose team won Gold in the U14 Mixed Relay and Roisin O Brien who won Bronze in the U12 Mixed Relay Team.

With such a mix of talented and enthusiastic young people in the parish, Islandeady Community Games are well deserved of the Best Area Award. Congratulations to all the participants and winners in 2015.

 

FOROIGE
Fun, Friendships & Fundraising at Foroige
Friday nights in Islandeady Community Centre are buzzing with members of Islandeady Foroige club having fun and building friendships on their weekly club night during school term. Foroige has a long history in Islandeady and this last year has been one of the biggest memberships attracting over 60 young people aged 12-18 from Islandeady and the surrounding areas. 
Over the past year the club focussed on community activities for the very young and had hugely successful Halloween, Christmas and Easter parties for the children of the area. The Easter Raffle and Egg Hunt was a fundraiser for the club and €250 was also raised for both Rock Rose House and €250 for Islandeady GAA. The Halloween Party raised €100 for Temple Street. Members helped out with the Santa Christmas Party and played a huge role in helping with all the activities at the Community Games Sports Day where they looked after the entries at the gate, managed the shop and helped entertaining the younger children.

Two members starting attending the Community Council to increase the links with the parish and Sharon Walsh has now been elected PRO of Islandeady Community Council which is a great step in youth involvement in the wider community. In March in conjunction with the Pastoral Council, the members participated in a lovely youth mass and showed their broad range of talents, providing the music and singing and playing guitars, flutes, harp and piano. Throughout the year the club attended a number of Interclub events, participating in Foroiges Got Talent, Colour Run, Paintballing and had a very enjoyable Orienteering course in the centre during mid term.  On the last night of the club year in May, the community centre was transformed for a wonderful Prom night and all the members looked amazing.

In October a group from the club travelled to the National Foroige Awards in the RDS to receive their well-deserved Citizenship Award for their efforts in the local community.

This year’s committee are elected and have great plans for another busy year with already a hugely successful Halloween Party in October, helping out at the annual Sale of Work and a Youth Mass.

The club is always looking for new projects and have secured a grant of €500 for a Village Enhancement Project to commence in the New Year, suggestions have included painting an old boat and creating a picnic/ planted area at the lake. The committee would welcome any suggestions from the community to help with this project and certainly if anyone has an old boat which could be painted and planted, let us know!!

Committee 2015-2016: 

Chairperson: Conor Chambers; Vice Chairperson: Sinead Lally; Secretary: Elizabeth McGinn; Asst Sec: Emmett Geraghty; Treasurer: Lynn Gaffney; Asst Treasurer: Kevin Coyne; PRO: Oisin Coen; Asst PRO: Thomas Devaney; Leaders: Conal Sadler; Joanne Walshe; Karen Kelly; Karen Gavin; Karen Reilly & Noreen Coyne; For any queries on our club, contact us at 087-4502859 and for all updates please Follow us on Facebook‘Islandeady Foroige’ !!
Merry Christmas from all in Islandeady Foroige

and Best Wishes for 2016

 

ISLANDEADY HERITAGE ACTION GROUP REPORT
Meetings of Islandeady Heritage Action Group have been well attended with many items on the Agenda. 

LOOKING FORWARD TO 1916 – 2016 CELEBRATIONS

John Moylette continues his project of photographing School Registers. Names of pupils who attended the old Cloggernagh National School will be on display in St. Paul’s National School for ceremonies planned to mark the 1916 Easter Rising on 15th March 2016.

KATE DOYLE – OUR PRESIDENT

Our thanks to Philip Doyle on his informative e-mail and photograph of Kate Doyle and her grandchildren which was taken in the 1930’s. She was born in 1856 in Derrada and was President of Islandeady Ladies Land League in 1881. Ms Lamy Teresa Fitzgerald was Secretary and Mrs. J. O’Brien was Treasurer. Executive Committee: Mrs. Mylott, Mrs Durcan, Ms Chambers, Ms Devine, Ms Tuohy, Ms Ward and Ms Loftus.
The above information was a follow-on from our report relating to the B.B.C. Programme ‘Who Do You Think You Are?’ involving official research on the genealogy of Actress Julie Walters and her connections with the O’Brien and Clarke families from Islandeady.

”RETAINING OUR IDENTITY AND PROUD OF IT”

Officers of our Heritage Group attended Community Futures Review on March 26th 2015 in the Community Centre along with other Groups and local Clubs. The meeting was chaired by Liam Keaveney, Community Council. Also present were Sr. Maureen Lally, Tochar Valley Network. and Brendan Sammon T.V.N. Suggestions for future Heritage projects were welcomed. “Retaining our Identity and Proud of It” is the Mission Statement of our Group.

PAINTING A PRETTY PICTURE 

We sponsored the purchase of picture frames and mounts as well as Art Materials for the parish Wednesday Club Art Group. 

This creative group of some eight artists form part of the very successful weekly gathering of our young- at- heart. Close to Christmas 2014 they held  an Exhibition of thirty of their paintings. Their work was commented on very favourably by many visitors to the Centre. 

This Christmas will see their second exhibition. They are happy that this years work has moved on so well. No stopping these Picassos!

Full marks to the highly organised Carers Action Group who put so much thought and energy into making Wednesdays so enjoyable for so many. 

Just to prove that the Arts are not neglected in Islandeady Heritage Chairperson, Noreen Sadler held the official opening of her Art Studio ‘Anseo’ at her home in Sheeaune. Over thirty of her excellent Acrylic, oil and pastel paintings were on display including her ‘Jobs for the Girls’ Series. The exhibition was well attended and continues to attract visitors. As well as paintings Noreen sells prints of her work and cards of her paintings. 

PRESERVING OUR PLACES OF HISTORIC INTEREST
Marian Irwin continues her contact with Deirdre Cunningham, Heritage Office MCC relating to the Cloonkeen Monument. We have requested that the plaque there be translated into English for the benefit of tourists. Our request has been acknowledged and we await further news on the project. The request to  upgrade the old Kilbree Cemetery is also in hand. The Browne Vault at Rehins is also in need of restoration. Martin McLoughlin and James Bourke made representations at our Heritage meetings that were held during the Summer in Jack’s Old Cottage. 

RECENT FINDS
Preservation of local Ring Forts have been discussed at our meetings but further investigation by Archaeologists need to be carried out relating to such Field Antiquities. 

The work on the new N5 road through our parish has so far consisted of some exploration to see if any sites need to be preserved. This search has so far yielded some 7 or 8  traces of FulachtaFiaidh or Deer Pits in Islandeady. These were large pits in the boggy ground where joints of meat were wrapped in straw and lowered into boiling water (courtesy of red-hot stones heated in the nearby fire and rolled in using sticks).

The most important find seems to have been the remains of iron works in one location but we may have to wait up to three years for further information here. 

YOU TOO CAN PLAY YOUR PART!
From reading all the above could you add to the information we already have by telling us about some place or some custom or object that has been overlooked so far in our parish information collection?

For instance in a recent conversation people were relating where the old folk said there were  underground tunnels linking one  historic site to another…. “and as children we were told neverto go down there; it was dangerous!”. Two people had similar stories.

Do you remember hearing the older generation speaking about a place or event and wondering was it fact or a figment of their imagination? A pisreóg or not? No harm at all to make a note of it.   

JACK’S OLD COTTAGE GOES FROM STRENGTH TO STRENGTH!
HOSPITALITY

In spite of its somewhat isolated situation Jack’s cottage continues to hum with activity. The comfortable hall to the rear is host to small family occasions, birthday parties, anniversaries etc. The cuppa and scone that accompany even the simplest of visits have become legendary!

HERITAGE

Updating the cottage never stops. The Cart-house to the front has been fitted out and now displays many of the well-preserved artefacts which Joe has acquired over the last few years or which have been donated to the Cottage by people who don’t have room for them themselves but who don’t wish to see them thrown out. Objects come from overseas as well as Ireland, because of the way they are preserved and displayed here. All traces of rust have vanished and the next generation will now be able to see what Grandad was talking about when he went down Memory Lane! The smaller shed attached to the cottage itself has undergone a similar renovation and now so many more objects are clearly displayed.

SPINNING

The cottage is now a venue for spinning… a recent phenomenon. Nothing at all to do with the ancient art of spinning wool on a wheel. Now you sit up and pedal away as fast as you can on a stationary bicycle and feel a new person after it all. The venue is booked up well in advance so it must be the way to go..….or not to go ?

CYCLING CLUB

The thriving Islandeady Cycling Club is based at the cottage too and the many members of this activity enjoy  hours on end of fresh air and exercise cycling round our parish and much farther a field too when the occasion arises. Watch out for their bright green jerseys!

AUDIO-VISUAL DISPLAYS

Joe Moylette himself raised funds by organising a Cyclethon to purchase an overhead projector in the Cycling Clubroom at Jacks Cottage. 

Recently he presented an interesting series of slides based on the changes in the village of Derrycourane from 1700 to the Famine years of the mid 1800’s. He explained the RundaleSystem as well as stories of the Cluster Villages of long ago. Later the village was planned with more families being moved there from other areas. These farmers reclaimed and improved their holdings by removing heather and the use of lime from local Kilns. Joe showed pictures from his Projector on to the big screen of stone built thatched cottages that were part of life across the country. A visiting team of Dutch filmmakers recently previewed a short film on our parish and its people, filmed mainly at the Community Centre at the cottage. This will be an addition to films already made in recent years and will surely be of interest to future generations.

​​​LINE DANCING

Ho, y’all. Why not don your Stetson and Western gear and shake a leg every Thursday, Line Dancing night at Jack’s? Turkey in the Straw to start with and mind that dresser!

PILATES

Pilates classes are due to start soon at the cottage. Time to tone up those muscles and perhaps undo some of the damage inflicted by the lazy hazy days of Christmas cheer!

​​HERITAGE TOURS

Joe’s latest venture is sharing our heritage with those who come to Ireland   to see first hand how their ancestors lived. They may also be people who have no connection with Ireland but who are amazed to find that the simple and self sufficient lifestyles of our Irish ancestors had quite a lot in common with growing up in Wyoming, Quebec or any European village in days gone by.  Joe meets his guests in their hotels the evening before and lays out the plan for the next day’s tour. A visit to the cottage starts their day. At eleven a cuppa and scone are served. 

Turlough House and the Museum of Country Life follow, where Joe answers any questions asked. Horkan’s Garden Centre is the venue for lunch followed by some shopping

People are delivered back to their hotels by 4.30pm. Rain or bad weather don’t affect these tourists. All activities are indoors. Recent reports show that the day is well enjoyed by all participants.

Who knows what Joe has up his sleeve in the future? No two years activities are alike. Watch this space, surely!

Many thanks to people who helped us during the year. Wishing all readers of the IslandeadyAnnual a Very Happy Christmas and bright New Year from Noreen Sadler, Pauline Rice, Marian Irwin, John Moylette and Joe Moylette.

THE ISLANDEADY COMMUNITY ALERT 
The Islandeady Community Alert was first launched in the Islandeady Community Centre in October 1995.

On November 10th 2014 Islandeady Community Alert with members of the Islandeady Community, Crime Prevention Officer Sergeant Tony Cosgrove and Garda Sergeant David Tiernan officially launched the Text Alert system for the Islandeady Community.

It’s the time of the year again where we need to be extra vigilant and report anything suspicious in your area.  Special emphasis should be put on our homes and property to make sure they are secured adequately.  Also please ensure that we check in on our senior citizens that are living alone or living in isolated areas and make sure that they are also adequately equipped to deal with emergency situations.

If there is anybody in need of Government Grant Aid for phones and pendants, please contact any of the committee members for assistance.

Top 5 Burglary Prevention Tips:
• Secure all Doors and Windows
• Light up your Home, use timer switches when out.
• Store keys safely and away from Windows & Letterboxes.
• Record details of Valuables and don’t keep large cash amounts at home
• Use your Alarm, even when at home
Committee Members:
John Cannon Chairperson

Breege Carney secretary

Kathleen Feeney Treasurer.

We would like to take this opportunity to wish everybody a safe and Peaceful Christmas.

 

Oileán Éadaigh West Mayo Brewery
Since the brewery began in 2013, life has certainly been interesting. Beginning with some local pubs and hotels with our three beers called “Clew Bay Sunset”, a full bodied red ale and 3C “Clifford’s Connaught Champion”, a golden flavorsome beer, and “Paddy’s Pilgrims Porter” we have gradually increased our customer numbers over the past year. We also have two of our beers in bottles – ideal for parties and events as well as allowing us to sell beers to restaurants and supermarkets, specifically Supervalu and Corrib Oil locally. We sell bottles to a distributor and have been pleasantly surprised to find our beer reviewed in a Sunday paper and available in top off-licenses in Dublin and other urban areas. However, we are still primarily a local brewery providing beers to our own locality on tap. We now have customers as far afield as Mulranny and Cong and across the county!

In the past year other exciting events have happened:

We brewed a special beer for the Gráinne Ale Festival in Westport House called “Gráinne ÚaileAtlantic Ale”; an all grain light brown ale. It was very well received that weekend and soon sold out in McGings and Cobblers Bar in Westport. As a result it will be brewed as a winter ale also and on sale again from mid-December. This time we have an added ingredient. We are including local honey from the Westport Beekeepers Association of which we are proud members. 

The Gráinne Ale festival was as usual a great weekend. Even the bad weather didn’t deter the crowd and we met many regulars as well as lots of new customers.  We were also shortlisted for Gnó Mhuigheo awards – for use of the Irish language in business. 

The awards were held in Knockranny House Hotel and as one of the runners up, we received a beautiful trophy and a framed print by local artist Pamela Gray. 

Throughout the summer months in particular we had a wide range of visitors to the brewery from many parts of the USA, all over Europe, Canada and Russia. We met fellow brewers, people interested in beer, people who had never been on a small farm before, people who had never seen sods of turf, those who enjoyed meeting the chickens, ducks and calves, and of course Patch the dog. We met food bloggers, beer tasters and travel writers. Included in this, we welcomed Paula Froelich and her family from Yahoo Travel. 

Amongst our many other visitors we welcomed Konstantin and Nataly from Russia. Not only did they taste the beer, they went one step further and bought a number of kegs to take home to their pub, Hamilton’s in Belgorod, Russia. We get regular updates via Facebook of their customers drinking our beer and their staff wearing our t-shirts. We are hoping to welcome them again in 2016. 

We also did a piece for TG4 on the Wild Atlantic Way. In spite of a desperately wet day we filmed the natural beauty of the countryside as well as the beer-making process and tasting, and Caroline managed to do the interview as Gaeilge - that was the real challenge.

Later in the year we were thrilled to be included for the second year running in John and Sally McKennas’ Best of Ireland 2016 awards. As we are trying to promote locally produced natural produce we were delighted that the McKennas sent a mystery visitor to the brewery and wrote a wonderful review of our little project. It makes all the hard work worthwhile.

Finally we would like to thank all our customers and supporters for their custom in the past 12 months.

We wish you Nollaig Shona and Ath-bliain faoi mhaise daoibh go léir.

 

 

LEITIR N.S.
1916 Flag Presentation 
On Friday, 9th October, Sergeant PJ Maloney and Corporal Des Padden from the Irish Defence Forces visited Leitirschool to present the school with the national flag. As 2016 will mark the 100 year anniversary of the 1916 Easter Rising, a number of events and initiatives are taken place in all schools. The two soldiers told the children a bit about the 1916 Rising, the history of our national flag and about being a soldier. Sinéad O’Boyle read a paragraph from the Proclamation and Gavin Crinnegan and Séan Graven were presented with the national flag and the proclamation. The ceremony finished with Amhrán na bhFiann.

Shoebox Appeal
Every year, the children of Leitir N.S. take part in the Christmas Shoebox Appeal. They gather clothes, toys and sweets to send to children in other countries who are less fortunate. This year, a total of twenty nine shoeboxes were gathered by the children and bought to the depot in Westport where they will be sent on to underprivileged children.

Rúach Rhythms
Before the summer holidays, the children got to take part in a drumming workshop with Debbie from Rúach Rhythms.Rúach Rhythms provided the children with the opportunity to use a wide variety of percussion including drums, and a variety of multicultural percussion instruments from around the world. The children thoroughly enjoyed working with Debbie and using the various instruments.

RSS SCHEME
The RSS Workers help Maintain the football pitch, Hoover the Church, Maintain the Islandeady Grave yard, they cleared the moss and ivy around the some of the  Bridges, in Islandeady And any general maintains around the area.

Our Monthly Newsletter is produced by an RSS Participant and also the Christmas Annual,  They Organise the putting up of the Christmas decorations and take down the decorations,   also taking the Bookings for the use of the centre, Phone calls to the centre, and the general office duties are carried out by an RSS Participant. 

Patricia Jennings (R.S.S. Supervisor) Drafted in R.S.S workers from other areas along with our own R.S.S. Men  to do Maintains  jobs for the village Enhancement for example Reeds Cross and  at the Aughower Road. Some Maintains jobs were carried out in the Community centre also.

Merry Christmas and a very Happy New Year from The Islandeady RSS participants.

Le gach dea-ghuí .
Pádraigín  NÍ Rís 

+
CHURCH NOTICES FOR YEAR 2015
 
Parochial House

Phone: 094-9024125 or 087-2311236 ​
e.mail: patd@anu.ie ​​​                      

Church Notices for February 2015
 

Deaths Associated with the Parish
- Paddy Joe Needham, Barnsley & Lismolin (brother of Richie Needham, Doon).
- Anne Fitzgerald, nee McGowan, Castlebar, with burial in Glenisland.
- Pat Jennings, Kilbree.
- Dr John Murphy, Cummer, Glenisland.
- Sadie Moran, Corha, Islandeady.
- Evelyn O’Brien, Deergrove, Islandeady.
- Dan O’Neill, Galway & Castlebar (with relations in Sheeaune).
- Annie Moran, Drumnaguncan, died Christmas Day in her 102nd year.
- Mena Burke, Cornanool, buried Christmas Eve. 
- Kathleen Carney, Dublin & Ballyhaunis (aunt of Mary Reidy, Rushbrook).
- Kathleen Sloyan, Coolmeen, Mayo Abbey (mother of Catriona Doyle, Derrada).
- Austin Moran, Castlehill, Crossmolina (father of Michael Moran, Cornanool).
- Luke Kelly, Moneen, Castlebar (brother of Tony Kelly, Carrowbeg, Ayle).
- Johnny O’Donnell, Crimlin (Brother of Nellie Gibbons, Derryharriff).
- Martina Loftus, Balla (sister-in-law of John McLoughlin, Beltra).
- Sister Evelyn O’Connor, of the Sisters of Charity, Newark, New Jersey (sister of Martin O’Connor, Monageeraun).
- Sheila Doran, Luton, England (mother of Peter Doran, Dooleague).
- Tony Ginnelly, Towneena.
 
May They Rest in Peace.
 
Baptisms in Islandeady:
- Sophie Lauren Winston Kelly, Cloonan, daughter of Jade & Alex. 
- Tom Michael O’Boyle, Leitir, son of Annette & Gerard.
- Leighton Thomas Gibbons, Derryharriff, son of Rachel & Tomás.

Congratulations 
 

Weddings:
- Joanne Philbin, Carrowbeg, to John McGrath. 

- Sharon Cannon, Cornagushlaun, to Kevin Patten.

- Leah Di Lucia, Westport, to Seán Cooney.

Congratulations 
 

Church Notices for March 2015
 

Deaths associated with the Parish:
- Seán Corrigan, Louisburgh & Boston (brother of Nora Shally, Cloonan).
- Frank Jennings, Kilbree, Islandeady, & Knock.
- Anne O’Connell, Westport (aunt of Michelle Walsh, Knockbrack).
- Anne Ginnelly, nee Roche, Townyeena, Glenisland.
- Mai Ginnelly, Cummer, Glenisland.
- Beth Barry, nee McGuire, London & Rockfield.
- Paul Carney, Ballinrobe (nephew of Vera McLoughlin, Derrycoosh).
- Teresa Boyle, Ross (sister-in-law of Peggy McLoughlin, Derrycoosh).
- Pádraig Walsh, Mill St, Westport (brother-in-law of Thomas Carroll, Drimneen).
- Don Walker, Drimneen, Islandeady.
May They Rest in Peace.
 
Baptisms in Islandeady:

- Elana Kate McLoughlin, Newport Rd, daughter of Amanda & Alan. 

- Ryan John Healy, Bohess, son of Paula & Bryan.

- Jack James Tiernan, Pheasant Hill, son of Lisa & John.

- Ryan Michael Crinnegan, Leitir, son of Julie & Noel.

- Ivy May Kingcombe, Annagh, daughter of Nicola & Lee.

Poppy Florence Kingcombe, Annagh, daughter of Nicola & Lee

Congratulations 
Church Notices for April 2015
 

Deaths associated with the Parish:
- Leonard Harre, Derrycooraune (father of Suzanne Flynn, Derrycooraune).
May They Rest in Peace.

 

Baptisms in Islandeady:
- Jack Anthony Gibbons, Kilbree Lower, son of Carol & Alan. 

Congratulations 
 

Church Notices for May 2015
 

Deaths associated with the Parish:
- Johnny McCormack, Balla (brother-in-law of Margaret   McCormack, Rinnaseer).
-Andrew Conboy, Ballymoe (Uncle of Maureen Cannon, Cornagushlaun).
- Paul Cooper, Darlington, England (son of Evelyn & John Cooper, Doon).
May They Rest in Peace.

 

Baptisms in Islandeady:
- Tiarnán Patrick Maguire, Sheeaune, son of Trish & Manus. 

Congratulations 
 

Islandeady Wedding:

- Bernie Hopkins, Burren, to Mark Hanley. 

Congratulations 
 

Church Notices for June 2015
Deaths associated with the Parish:
- Seán Sweeney, Derrycoosh.

- Dara Moylette, Derrycooraune (died suddenly Aged 33).

- Fr Peter Connolly, Milltown, Co Galway (died suddenly Aged 59).

- Michael Bourke, Callow, Foxford (father of Kathleen Joyce, Cummer).

- Rita Kelly, Roundfort (mother of Áine Conway, Dooleague, & aunt of Tony Varley, Cloggernagh NS).

- Paddy Kiely, Dublin (brother-in-law of Maura Carney, Cornanool).

May They Rest in Peace.
Baptisms in Islandeady:
- Charlie Michael Joyce, Leitir, son of Pamela & Michael. 

- Aidan Patrick Brosnihan, Kilfea, son of Pamela & Patrick.

- Adam Paul Gibbons, Bullaun, son of Tracey & Paul.

Congratulations 
 

Islandeady Wedding: 

- Catriona McGowan, Thownyeena, to Stephen Chalk. 

- Patrick Joyce, Ranaghy, to Sandra Keane.

Congratulations
 

Church Notices for July 2015
 

Deaths associated with the Parish:
- Cora Jennings, Cashel, Ayle & Orlagh Grove, Castlebar.
- Peter Barrett, Tuam (nephew of the late Gabriel Barrett, Dooleague).
- Noel Reilly, Belmullet (father of Sarina Meldrum, Cloonkeen).
- Eddie Doyle, Mountdaisy, Castlebar (father of Eddie Doyle, Derryharriff).
May They Rest in Peace.
Baptisms in Islandeady:
- Darragh Seán Francis Ruane, Thownyeena, son of Margaret & Michael. 

- Mai Anna Rice-Doherty, Greenhills, daughter of Marina & John.

- Saoirse Anna Reilly, Graffybeg, daughter of Ann Marie & Liam.

- Shane Anthony Moylette, Derrycooraune, son of Mary & Damaien.

Congratulations
 

Islandeady Wedding:

- Thérese Carney, Turlough, to Stephen Cahalan. 

- Áine Kirrane, Tuam, to Patrick Corbett.

Congratulations 
 

Church Notices for August 2015
Deaths associated with the Parish:
- Bridget Ruane, Townyeena, Glenisland.
- Mary Brennan, Manulla (mother of Joan Hegarty, Graffymore).
- Austin Corcoran, late of Slinaune (brother of the late Nora Staunton, Carrowbeg).
May They Rest in Peace.
 

Baptisms in Islandeady:
- Ava Jane Bourke, Slinaun, daughter of Isabell & Trevor. 

- Faye Kathleen McDonagh, Glenisland, daughter of Ciara & Damien.

- Caelan John McSweeney, The Hague, son of Stephanie & Ristéard.

- Daithí James Jennings, Dooleague, son of Jessica & Ciaran.

- Ella Bríd Moylette, Drimminahaha, daughter of Aoife & Edward.

Congratulations 
 

Islandeady Wedding:

- Niamh Deffely, Glenisland, to Michael Flanagan. 

Congratulations
 

Church Notices for October 2015
 

Deaths associated with the Parish:
- Paddy Tuohy, Cornagushlaun.
- Martin Hughes, Ballinamorogue.
- Tommy Carney, Leitir.
- Betty Kilcoyne, Tubbercurry (mother of Tricia Shaughnessy, Cloggernagh).
- Kevin Basquill, Kent (son of Chris Basquill, nee Philbin, Carrowbeg).
- Teresa Purtill nee Rice, London & Cloggernagh (aunt of Noreen Sadler).
- Kathleen Conneely, Snugboro (wife of Pat Conneely, Snugboro).
- Margaret Moran (nee Walsh, Slinaun), Ballinaglough, Castlebar.
- John Murray, Birmingham & Cogaula (brother of Joe Murray, Cogaula).
- Mickie Guthrie, Castlebar (brother of Fr Chas Guthrie, Lakelands, Manulla.)
- Kathleen Corcoran, Convent of Mercy, Westport (sister of the late Nora     Staunton, Carrowbeg).
 

May They Rest in Peace.
 

Baptisms in Islandeady:
- Maeve Bea McGing, Cornagushlaun, daughter of Annette & Daniel.  

- Max Seán Moogan, Rushbrook, son of Cathriona & Garry.

- Isla Michelle Kelly, Ballyglass, daughter of Karen & Fintan.

- Cillian James Browne, Cloonkeen, son of Una & Charlie.

- Louis John Conway, Cloonkeen, son Donna & Shane.

- Caiden James McRedmond, Cloonan, son of Rebecca & Chris.

- Elodie Chloe Coffey, Carrowbeg, daughter of Tracey & Michael.

 

Congratulations
 

Islandeady Weddings:

- Lisa Walsh, Derryharriff, to Darren Platts. 

- Kevin Ginnelly, Killaughbawn, to Siobhán Lehane.

- Louise Dever, Sheeaune, to Paul Allen.

- Rebecca Flanagan, Cloonan, to Chris McRedmond.

- Padraic O’Connor, Monageeraun, to Hannelore Simion.

Congratulations 
 

Church Notices for November 2015
 

Deaths associated with the Parish:
- Mary Collins, Cornanool.

- Tess Murray, Derrycoosh.

- Joe Fahey, Mucknagh.

- Tom Jennings, Turlough Rd, Castlebar (father of Valerie Moylett, Rinnaseer).

- Breege Wrenn, nee O’Connor, Enfield (brother of Martin O’Connor, Monageeraun).

- Francis Simmons, killed tragically (brother of Bernie Watkins, Glenisland & C’Bar).

- Kevin Basquill, Kent (son of Chris Basquill, nee Philbin, Carrowbeg).

- Patricia Chambers, Newport (mother of Valerie Chambers, Cloggernagh NS).

 

May They Rest in Peace.
 

Baptisms in Islandeady:
- Mia Christina Glynn, Drimneen, daughter of Nicola & Derek. 

- Evan Alan Neary, Ballinacarriga, son of Neisha & Alan.

- Lucy Ellen Kirby, Tawnyemon, daughter of Emer & Gerard.

- Aaron Michael Naughton, Graffymore, son of Helena & Kevin.

- Aidan Frank Walsh, Corha, son of Michelle & Shane.

- Eabha Kate Kelly, Meneen, daughter of Donna & Shane.

 

Congratulations 
 

Islandeady Weddings: 

- Emma Burke, Keady, to Mark Skinner. 

- Maureen Ginnelly, Killaughbawn, to Neil Toner.

- Patrick Gibbons, Bullaun, to Georgina Reilly.

- Pádraig Lally, Graffymore, to Danielle Lawless.

 

Congratulation
 

Church Notices for December 2015
Deaths associated with the Parish:
- Margaret McCormack, Rinnaseer.
- Joe Joyce, Ballyglass, Clogher.
- Julia Joyce, nee Irwin, Drumgarive & Cashel.
- Neil Chambers, Shramore, Newport (father of Breege O’Donnell, Corha).
- Paddy Joe Clarke, Sydney, Australia (brother of Tommy Clarke, Cloggernagh).
- Sister Margaret O’Grady, Wexford (aunt of Austin Gibbons, 
Cloggernagh).
-Anne Varley, Dublin & Hollymount (sister of Tony Varley, Cloggernagh NS).  
- Catherine (CJ) Gavin, Castlebar (sister of Jack Fahey, Beltra, & aunt of Bernie Joyce,
Dooleague)  
- May O’Grady, Galway (sister of the late Gabriel Barrett,          Dooleague).
- Peter Lydon, Killawalla (father of Mary Nixon, Cloggernagh & Cogaula schools).
- Delia Nyland, Curradrish, Castlebar (mother of Patricia Lydon, Glenisland NS).

- Tom Jennings, Turlough Rd, Castlebar (father of Valerie Moylett, Rinnaseer).

- Tom Neary, Derryharriff, Glenisland.
- Annie Graven, Poole and Islandeady.
- Celia Collins, Liverpool (wife of late Mike Collins, Corha).
- John Moran, Leeds & Ballycroy (brother of Patricia Hoban, Lappallagh).
- Maria Carty, nee Coady, Sligo & Castlebar (sister of Adrian Coady).
- Michael McGrath, Turloughmore (1st cousin of Michael Dooley, Kellaughbawn).
May They Rest in Peace.
 

Baptisms in Islandeady:
- Calum Leon Joyce, Barnastang, son of Ciara & John. 

- Isabelle Agnes McLoughlin, Deerpark, daughter of Maud & Thomas.

- Eve Lynn Kilroy-Swift, Sheeaune, daughter of Bridget & Adrian.

Congratulations 
 

Islandeady Weddings:
- Michael O’Malley, Cloggernagh, to Joanna Higgins.

Congratulations 
A Message: 
Fr Pat Donnellan P.P. Islandeady would like to take this opportunity to wish  everybody athome  and abroad a very Happy and Healthy 2016.   May God Bless You All.







































